RCTC Board MINUTES – August 8, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob M., Charlie, Paul, Jen, Bob R., Steve, Donna, John, Doug
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM.
The minutes from last month were approved.  

Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  

FINANCE:  See Charlie’s email for financial report.  The assets are about $12,000 less this month due to Challenge and bridge expenses.  

Invoices – 

Paul - $38.92 for Jennifer Pharr Davis books for giveaways

Donna – $310.75 for postage for t-shirts sent to Boy Scout Troops and car magnets

John -  $1290 for 43 hours – see his email

From Jennifer Pharr Davis - $564.42 for speaker fee and hotel

Steve – Challenge expenses for $2916.00

These were approved.

The financial report was approved.

Charlie handed out a conflict of interest policy, which was approved.  He suggested that we review this every year.  Donna suggested doing this at the first meeting after the new Board members join.  Charlie also discussed what we do if the public requests a 990 or other form that is public.  We could post this information on our website, or wait until someone asks.  We have decided to just have this in the minutes.  This would mean that we would wait for any written requests and then we would have 20 days to respond with the information.
Charlie also mentioned that we should have more than one person with copies of the 990s and other pertinent information.  
Conflict of Interest Policy

Rachel Carson Trails Conservancy

Board of Directors

Whenever a director or ofcer has a nancial or personal interest in any matter coming before the board of

directors, the affected person shall a) fully disclose the nature of the interest and b) withdraw from discussion,

lobbying, and voting on the matter. Any transaction or vote involving a potential conict of interest shall be

approved only when a majority of disinterested directors determine that it is in the best interest of the corporation

to do so. The minutes of meetings at which such votes are taken shall record such disclosure, abstention and

rationale for approval

Whenever a director or officer has a financial or personal interest in any matter coming before the board of directors, the affected person shall a) fully disclose the nature of the interest and b) withdraw from discussion, lobbying, and voting on the matter. For purposes of this provision, the term “interest” shall include personal interest, interest as director, officer, member, stockholder, shareholder, partner, manager, trustee or beneficiary of any concern and having an immediate family member who holds such an interest in any concern.  Any transaction or vote involving a potential conflict of interest shall be approved only when the following requirements were followed:

1. The interest of such officer or director is fully disclosed to the board of directors.

2. Such transaction is duly approved by the Board of Directors not so interested as being in the best interests of the organization.

3. Payments to the interested officer or director are reasonable and do not exceed fair market value.

4. No interested officer or director may vote or lobby on the matter or be counted in determining the existence of a quorum at the meeting at which such transaction may be authorized.

The minutes of meetings at which such votes are taken shall record such disclosure, abstention and rationale for approval.
Note: this policy was adopted at Board Meeting on 8/8/2018.

MANY TRAILS - John spoke about the Hartwood and Beechwood Farms connector.  The property owners seem comfortable with floating easements.  One property owner is interested in selling, so John is trying to discuss price with them.  We are doing a fair market assessment on its value.  The assessment is $1500, so John asked if there was a way to get an annual budget for assessments.  A consensus was reached.  Any committee wanting this should submit a budget to the Board.
Steve asked if we can first ask the property owner to get their own appraisal.  

Doug asked what that appraisal could be used for if properties are out of our financial reach.  John said that we can use that to get options, fundraise, or give the info to our partners.  Doug suggested offering to split the cost of appraisal with the property owners.
John said that the Indiana Township newsletter will have an article about us.  John suggests a couple of recon hikes in November.
Hampton Township has a couple of new council members who want to improve the crossing at Rt. 8.

We are invited to an August 20th meeting of trail groups to discuss acquiring a bridge across the Kiski.

PROMO COMMITTEE:  Doug said that the purpose of the committee is to increase awareness.  We won the EQT grant and it was great for publicity.  The blaze magnets were handed out.  Doug suggested giving the out for free at tomorrow’s event.  Consensus was reached to do this.
BAKER RELAY TEAMS:  Dona said that Amy thinks she is getting a 6th team.  Amy asked Steve Wood from REI about a women’s weekend on the Baker Trail.  

Donna showed the brochure draft.

Tomorrow’s event agenda:  5:30 arrival, 6-7 hike with room setup while the hikers are out.  Bob will emcee and introduce Jennifer Pharr Davis.  Signups will be done and raffle tickets and magnets given out before the hike.  The talk will last about an hour and then the book signing.  Bob will also plug the Baker UC and Harmony Heroes 5K.  Steve will take care of showing the video of the drone footage.  Guides will be available for cash purchase.
HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob sent an email report.  The CEC was investigating alternate footers and found no significant savings.  We are getting a quote for helical piers to find the difference.
HARMONY HEROES 5K:  Bob handed out the mock-up for the flyer.

BAKER TRAIL:  Dona said the UC is August 25th.  We can still use volunteers.  Gay for Good day is September 1.
Tirzah and Donna are organizing a women’s trail weekend in September.

SAFER TRAILS:  Steve said they had a meeting July 31st.

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE:  Donna said that 52 people have finished the quest.  We still need Challenge volunteers.

OLD BUSINESS:  Bob said that Dewaine recommends setting up an account with a chainsaw company.  Consensus to do so was reached.  Harmar Contractors Equipment Inc. is recommended.  Dewaine also recommends a chainsaw pack and Bob agreed.  There were no objections.

NEW BUSINESS:  Bob said that we are members of the Allegheny Green Web.  This group got a grant to hire a person to handle day-to-day tasks, Laura Lynn Fabian.  She has asked each group to create a menu of how we can help.  Bob suggests that John put together a list since he has experience in this.  The Board agreed.  
John handed out a list of municipal services and also will email it to us.

Steve handed out and expense recap from the Challenge.

NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, September 12, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  8:33 PM.
